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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:   Maiden Lake Association 

 

DATE:  June 4, 2010 

 

SUBJECT:   Results of the Maiden Lake exotic species survey conducted on May 

20, 2010 

 

Recent Management Activity: 

In June 2009, Maiden Lake was surveyed for exotic species and approximately 1.5 acres 

of Eurasian watermilfoil (Myriophyllum spicatum) was treated with granular 2,4-D in 

Mosquito Bay.  During a full point-intercept survey of Maiden Lake in August 2009, 

Eurasian watermilfoil was located at a second location on the far east end of the lake.  

The plant found at this location was hand-pulled.  Lake volunteers have been diligently 

monitoring the two know milfoil areas and hand-pulling isolated plants. 

 

Methods 

On May 20, 2010 a survey of Maiden Lake was conducted to determine the extent and 

abundance of Eurasian watermilfoil.  Surface observations and rake tows were used to 

locate the milfoil. The entire shoreline of the lake was surveyed.  Locations where the 

plant was found were recorded on a depth map using land features as references.  GPS 

coordinates were also recorded at each location.   

 

Results  

Eurasian watermilfoil was again found at the two locations where it had been previously 

found (Figure 1).  However, only a small number of plants were found.  The amount of 

milfoil identified did not warrant additional treatment.  Instead, floating markers were left 

at both locations.  Lake volunteers hand-pulled the plants at both locations soon after the 

survey.   

 

Conclusions and Recommendations: 
Efforts to monitor, treat and hand-pull milfoil have been successful at all but eliminating 

it from Maiden Lake.  However, it is important for members of the lake association not to 

let their guards down. Milfoil reached Maiden Lake once, it could be reintroduced or 

additional surviving plants could be found.  It is important to continue to stay proactive in 

order to keep the plant from spreading throughout the lake.  It is recommended that 

annual surveys be completed to determine the extent of the plant and to identify any new 

infestations before they become well established.   



It is recommended that a second exotic species mapping survey be conducted this year; in 

fall at the end of the aquatic plant growing season.  In the mean time, lake volunteers 

should also be on the lookout for Eurasian watermilfoil and other exotic plants.  Rooted 

plants and fragments of Eurasian watermilfoil should be removed from the lake.  Because 

northern watermilfoil, a native plant species, is present in Maiden Lake, care should be 

taken to properly identify the plants before extensive hand-pulling takes place.  

Association members should properly educate volunteers on the characteristics that 

differentiate the two species. 

 

 

 

Brad Roost, Limnologist 

Cason & Associates, LLC 
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Figure 1.  Locations of Eurasian watermilfoil on 

Maiden Lake in Oconto County on May 20, 2010.   
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